Oregon Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators

Executive Council Meeting

July 29, 2010

Chemeketa Community College, Salem, Oregon


MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Patti Brady-Glassman, Donna Fossum, Karen Fobert, Doug Severs, Ryan West, Josh Puhn, Raymond Yee, Robert Rodgers, Judy Saling, Theresa Schierman, Chris Hainley, Bert Logan
CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting called to order by President Patti Brady-Glassman.
HOUSEKEEPING ITEMS:
Minutes go to Executive Board and Committee Chairs.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES AND TREASURER’S REPORT:
Secretary: Minutes reviewed via email. Josh Puhn moved that the minutes be approved. Chris Hainley seconded and the motion passed.
Treasurer: Karen Fobert is collecting payments for the Summer Drive In. Karen is also making inquiries regarding investing the OASFAA CD that is about to roll over. 
OLD BUSINESS, ACTION ITEMS:

Patty Brady-Glassman
· Identify Volunteer Coordinator – will continue to pursue

· Volunteer Interest List – explore how ATAC can help identify volunteer interests
· Vote in February – increase membership dues; currently $25

· “Go to Meeting” – offer option for those who can’t attend; no charges for less than 100 members on 30 day trial otherwise $50 per month; Conference committee may be the only committee to benefit
Karen Fobert
· Printer in archives; donate or sell on Craig’s list? Theresa volunteered to investigate schools or a non-profit that might benefit. Pick up at WOU
Sue Shogren

· Brochure – Sue not present; uncertainty regarding status.

NEW BUSINESS:
· Committee Training – need more training for committee chairs including how to access website and use it to post agendas, minutes and committee updates. Electronic OASFAA committee handbooks are needed and need to be updated.
OFFICERS REPORTS:

President – Patty Brady-Glassman

Past President – Donna Fossom

President Elect – Bert Logan
· Bert attended NASFAA Conference – concerns include decreased enrollment; rising fees
· Cohort Default Rate – 300 schools may suffer sanctions

· NPRM – comments due Monday on SAP, verification changes
Segmental Vice Presidents

4 year Public – Josh Puhn


2 year Private – Theresa Schierman


2 year Public – Chris Hainley

Segmental -
Anny Hawkins
COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS

Annual Conference - Ryan West, Michelle Holdway
· Save the date notice to go out for Wednesday through Friday, $99 per night
· Recommend drop the room block from 400 to 300 - approved

· Bert Logan moved that Stacy Englund be approved as committee member to replace Kathy McCutchen. Karen Fobert seconded and motion carried.

· Discussion regarding conference speaker

Archives – Ryan West - No activity

Development – Raymond Yee, Mike Johnson
· Committee decided to adjust vendor registration rates: $3000 top tier; $1500 table/advertisement; $1000 table no ad

· Vendor registration rates need updated on web

· Provided draft letter to vendors with new rates for committee review

Financial Aid 101 – Cindy Aldrich – No activity

Legislative – Doug Severs
· Issues regarding funding of Pell Grant

· Perkins loans need reauthorization

· DOE endorsing changes to unsubsidized loans – schools may be asked to subsidize interest

· OOG continues to have shortfalls

· Encouraged members to email legislators with concerns


Membership – Stacy Englund
· Discussion regarding communicating with non-current members suggested that correspondence is emailed to Directors

· Robert Rodgers was added to membership committee; Karen Fobert moved, Donna Fossum seconded; motion passed.

Mentoring – Inactive 2010-11

Newsletter – Sue Shogren
· Sue may be stepping down due to possible job change.

· Donna moved to approve all members submitted on report. Karen seconded.


OSAC Liaison – Susan Degan
· Liaison report will be included at Summer Drive-In

Outreach – Judy Saling 
· Need a co-chair

· $35 budget for 2010-11

Site Selection – Donna Fossum
· Discussing reduction in room amounts

· Salishan is booked for next two years

Summer Drive-In – Matt Sagayaga, Shelly Sass
· 29 registered

· Send email to membership to increase registration

· Looking for Direct Loan panel members

Support Staff Workshop – Inactive 2010-11

Technology – Judy Saling
· Ben Wessel nominated by Donna Fossum as Technology Co-Chair; seconded by Karen Fobert and approved by Executive Committee.

Training – Leslie Limper – No activity

Vendor Liaison – Robert Rodgers
· $1000 – vendors said that if they come they will pay; some vendors are uncertain about the future
· ELM continues to service private loans
ADJOURNMENT:
Bert Logan moved to adjourn and Chris Hainley seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 1:10 pm
